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MEMORANDUM

Date:  9 November 2011
To: School Board Members
From: Dennis Alfonso, General Counsel
Subject: Specialty Counsel for ERP 

Gray Robinson, PA 
C: Heather Fiorentino, Superintendent

Kendra Goodman, Purchasing

__________________________________________________________________

At the recent workshop, the Board and District Staff discussed the need for and desirability of retaining
specialized legal services to assist in the review and negotiation of the ERP contract.  As you are aware,
the ERP contract involves a number of issues that have software and intellectual property implications.
These matters are specialized areas of law, and present unique issues regarding industry standards.
While my office remains available to assist the District and Board with the contract as relates to general
school board contractual issues, my firm does not currently provide services regarding the software and
intellectual property issues in this context.  

As you are aware, the Agreement for Legal Services provides in pertinent part as follows:

8. Specialized Legal Services:  Although it is contemplated that the School Board
will use the Law Firm for all of its legal services, if the legal needs of the School Board
present a demand for a unique or specialized legal skill that the Law Firm does not
regularly provide to its clients, the Law Firm shall inform the School Board that such
specialized legal services are required or recommended and the Law Firm shall identify
and recommend that the School Board retain such other competent legal counsel at
School Board expense to represent it with respect to the exceptional matter only.  Any
legal matter referred to other legal counsel will require the approval of the School
Board.

My firm recommends that the Board consider engagement of counsel for the purpose of review and
negotiations of the ERP contract particularly with regard to software and intellectual property issues,
and to consult as may be appropriate with the Law firm and District staff related to such services.   

I have been asked to recommend counsel to provide such specialized services with respect to such
matters as may be necessary regarding this transaction.   Upon consultation with District staff, I
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recommend  Brent C.J. Britton, Esquire of Gray Robinson.  This same firm has been retained by the
Board for other specialty services regarding employee benefits in the past, and the hourly rates are
commensurate with attorneys of similar qualifications practicing in this field.  

Attached please find a letter of engagement received by the District Purchasing Department from Brent
C.J. Britton, Esquire of Gray Robinson, 201 North Franklin Street, Suite 2200, P.O. Box 3324, Tampa,
FL 33602. 

It is expected that the legal fees for this service will not exceed $5,000.  

I submit this information for consideration by the Board for engagement of his firm as specialty counsel
to interface and assist with my firm as may be necessary regarding the review and negotiation of the
ERP contract, most particularly related to software, and intellectual property issues.  

Please feel free to contact me if you have any comments and/or questions.  














